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Barack Obama Elementary School PTA

12700 Brooke Lane • Upper Marlboro, Maryland 20772

301-574-4020 Phone 

301-574-4025 Fax

E-mail us at: boespta@gmail.com
PTA Officers • Sandra Collier, President • Alisha Holman, Secretary • Renee’ Hamilton, Treasurer
September 18, 2013

Dr. Kevin Maxwell, CEO

Sasscer Administration Building
14201 School Lane

Upper Marlboro, MD  20772


Dear Dr. Kevin Maxwell,
The new school year has just begun and we are excited about continued improvement and creating a school of excellence at Barack Obama Elementary School (BOES). Our students continue to excel and meet Adequate Yearly Progress (AYP).  Though we believe that BOES is an excellent, state of the art, school with great educators, we do have some concerns. Our primary focus areas are as follows:

1)  School Boundaries – specifically related to those that impact BOES

2)  Enrollment Increases 

3)  Inadequate Administrator to Student Ratio

As of Sept 30, 2012 there were 843 students enrolled.  Our State Rated Capacity is 792 and we have now exceeded our capacity by over 100 students.  To add insult to injury, our surrounding elementary schools are under enrolled and their students are direct contributors to our increased enrollment over the years.  The correlation between relaxed school boundaries, shared housing standards, and increased enrollment, has led to the need for our administrators to increase the number of classrooms.  

Grades K, 4 & 6 have each increased by 1 classroom and the increase in enrollment has caused our administrators to convert both of our Science Labs to classrooms. The Primary Science Lab is now a 5th grade classroom and the Intermediate Science Lab, which has the authentic science lab tables, is being utilized as a Resource classroom. This is a tremendous loss as we are working diligently to prepare our students to engage in Science, Technology, Engineering and Mathematics (STEM) activities. Previously, teachers were able to sign-up to use the labs and conduct science experiments with their classes on a regular basis. As a result our school saw a 20% increase in our MSA science scores in 2013.  As we prepare our young scholars for careers in the STEM fields, this is a vital resource that we cannot be without.

Our cafeteria can no longer be used as the gymnasium because lunch is scheduled 10:00am to 1:00pm to allow students to have adequate time for lunch. While this may seem insignificant, it becomes a major issue during inclement weather, when our children are faced with remaining in their classroom for physical education and recess.  

We request a review the shared housing program and, more specifically, the school boundaries for BOES.  We strongly recommend that the criteria and verification processes(s) be re-evaluated for the upcoming year. Until this program can be analyzed to ascertain its effectiveness and how it impacts enrollment, the BOES PTA suggests that our enrollment be halted for the 2013 - 2014 school year. 

With over 880 students we are extremely concerned that such a high enrollment is a fire code violation.  In the event of an emergency our two administrators will be responsible for ensuring the safety and well-being of so many students, and we believe that this high administrator to student ratio is unacceptable.  An additional assistant principal will allow our leadership team to more effectively supervise students, monitor instruction, and provide more personalized mentorship and support to our teachers. Please consider hiring/assigning an additional assistant principal to support our growing BOES family.  

We the parents at Barack Obama Elementary want the best for our children. Your attention to these matters would be greatly appreciated.
Sincerely

Barack Obama P.T.A. President, Sandra Collier 
Attached:  Signatures of Barack Obama parents and guardians that share the same concerns

Cc: Office of Constituent and Ms. Melissa McGuire 
Barack Obama Elementary School
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